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New Jersey Track & Field Officials Association 

Southern Chapter 
 
 
 
             President:  Kathy Hunter                                                                                                            1st Vice President: Fran Harwell                                               
             2nd Vice President: Ed McGowan                                                                                               Corresponding Sec: Kristi Hunter-Ryan 
             Recording Sec: Billy Kile                                                                                        Treasurer: Kathy Bress 
 
         Minutes of Regular Meeting-Thurs., May 12, 2022 at Deptford High School  
 

The President called the meeting to order at 8pm with the flag salute. 
 

          Recording Secretary’s Report: The minutes were sent electronically and voted to approve. 
 
          Correspondence Report: Kristi Hunter reported that she needs notes from officials who attended other mandatory     
          meetings. Those officials are still in delinquent status. 
  
         Treasurer’s Report: Beginning balance as of 4/12.2022 $6,669.26 
                                             Deposit: $110. 
                                             Expenses: 0 
                                             Balance as of 5/12/22 $6,779.26 
 
         Committee Reports: 

• Membership-None  
• Ethics-None 

 
         Assignor’s Report: Linda Rosbert reported that those officials who would like to work Cross Country need to register with  
         NJSIAA in the summer to be on the list. Cross Country is a second sport and fee. Sign up only if you are going to officiate XC.  
         Indoor and spring is combined.  Sectionals are June 3 & 4.  See Carl Rickerhauser and Ed Colona. 
 
         1st Vice President’s Comments: Concussion courses by all officials must be redone this summer.  Go to NHFS to find the  
         concussion course. Concussion certificates should be completed July 1- Sept. 15.  Certificates should be emailed to Kathy  
         Hunter at kholdmorron@gmail.com. 
 
         2nd Vice President’s Comments: None 
 
         President’s Comments: President Kathy Hunter turned over the gavel to the incoming President Fran Harwell.  Fran asked  
         members to submit comments and recommendations on what they would like to see the chapter participate in, continue or  
         change. 
                        
        Training Activities and Q & A:  
        How do you properly disqualify someone from a team or a race?  Raise the yellow flag. Notify a red hat.  
        Referee must call and notify the team. It was discussed that a walkie talkie system may be needed to  
        improve the communication with the Referee and being able to get them report sooner. 
 
        Announcements:  
        Ed Colona & Carl Rickerhauser have been honored by the State. 
        Ed McGowen was named Official of the Year. 
        Ed Colona will receive the Lifetime Achievement Award. 
       
        Adjournment by president at 8:19pm . 
        Respectfully Submitted, 
        Fran Harwell 
        Acting Secretary/1st VP 


